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Macs Tracks — November 2017

Looking ahead....
November

*Please remember to keep
Halloween treats at home.
Thank you!
3 - Pizza lunch
4 - Art Club 1-3
9 - NJ goes to NACC am
10- Remembrance Day
Assembly 10:45
13 - Remembrance Day - nho
school
15 - Parent Math Night with
Carole Fullerton
20 - Report Cards home
21 - Parent/Teacher mtgs
22 - Parent/teacher mtgs
23 - PAC mtg
24 - No school
25 - Santa Parade

NJ’s Driveway
Please remember our bus
lane must remain clear of
all and any traffic.
Please park in the
designated spaces.
Unfortunately, we are
limited in parking, and that
means we have to be extra
vigilant for where and
when we park.

Parking in or very close to
the bus lanes makes it
impossible for the buses
to safely drop of f
students. Staff are on
supervision every morning
and do their best to
remind drivers and we
appreciate and thank you
for your extra vigilance
with this.

November is a time for remembering.in the rush and ﬂurr\/ of the
first two months of school November is the perfect time to reflect on
how much we have accomplished and where we need to go nextl
Report cards will go home this month and parents and families are
invited to come 1o share their student's successes so far. This is also
when we set our goals for the months to come.

Each week NJ teachers meet 10 have professional discussions about
student achieverment, strategies to ensure student success and ways
o support all learners in their academic and social-emotional work
We meet 1o review student data after initial reading, writing and
math assessments. I's been our very good fortune to have Dr.
Schnellert and Ms. Fullerton supporting us in our teaching practicel
Both experts have provided us with effective ideas and professional
development on inquiry and math instruction. Bringing in specialists
to support teaching is one strategy that continuously supports
teachers. Dr. Schnellert and Ms. Fullerton model lessons, co-teach and
then provide feedback on how we are doing. VVe are also ver happ\/
o partner with other schools in YKI in providing these lesson sTud\/
opportunities.

How does this impact the students? Our students are experiencing
more opportunities for INquiry projects, digging deeper info topics the
are inferested in, utilizing different and new strategies to work with
numbers as well as having teachers who are very current in their
professional development! After a round of lesson studies, teachers
will bring what ’rhey have learned back to their classrooms and in
between visits, we practice, practice, practicel Ms. Fullerton will be ‘in
residence’ on November 15th, working with two teams of teachers on
further developing their math instruction She is also offering a
parent night! V\/ednesday, November 15th, from 6:30-7:30, parents and
guardians are welcome 1o join her at the YK1 portable (behind the
board office) for "‘Math is not a Four letter word', for a hands on
session.

We look forward to seeing everyone during Parent/Student/Teacher
meetings faking place Tuesday, November 21 and VWednesday,
November 22nd from 4-7 pm. You can call the office at 873-4372 1o
book your prefered da\/ and time with Natalie. |f after Nov. 10th You
have not made contact, a date and time will be scheduled for you.
Report cards will come home on Monda\/, Novembeyr 20th.

As always, we appreciate the support we continually receive from our
parents and families.

Mrs. Zouboules




Medication at school - we recognize that from time to time it may be necessary for your child to
take medication during school hours. YK1 has a guideline for this. All medication requires a
completed medical form and medication must be sent in its original packaging. Forms are available
from the office or on our website.

Prescription medication form- must be completed by a medical doctor and the medicine must come
in its original container identifying the medicine with the child’'s name, doctor's name and dosage.
Non Prescription medication form - o be completed by the parent/guardian and sent with the
medication in its original packaging identifying the medicine.

NJ Scholastic Book Fair =\,
Did you know that for every $10 you spend at the Book
Fair, up to $6 goes back to our school? Students will visit the Book Fair during
class time on Nov.21st & 22nd and can purchase books during this visit.There
will also be an opportunity for you to visit the Book Fair from 4-7 during P/T Interviews.
A Book Fair Flyer will be coming home shortly!

December Food Drive Did you know?!
December is just around the
corner and we will begin our | When you bring your recycling into the Bottle Depot, you can

annual dry/non-perishable | make a contribution to the NJ Recycling Program? Simply
food drive. Our donations are | give the clerk our school phone number and we receive the

always graciously received | credit! 873-4372

and appreciated. Thank youl
This is also a very powerful
lesson for our students to
receive - generosity and
community building.

Math Matters
New math? Old math? It seems to be always changing! Research tells us that we learn new concepts
first concretely (counting objects, making fractions out of crackers, then pictorially (being able to
draw and talk about what the drawing represents) and finally, symbolically (not needing to have a
picture or object to help explain or solve a problem). These stages happen more or less for all
students. Some students need less time to get to symbolic representation than others. However, all
students benefit from hands-on learning opportunities where they connect what they are learning in
math to other subjects as well as to their experiences.
Still wondering what this looks like in the classroom? We invite you to join Carole Fullerton on
Wednesday, November 15th from 6:30-7:30 at the YK1 Board Office Portables to learn more. Ms.
Fullerton will be at NJ during the day on the 15th, working with two teacher teams 'in residence’. The
topics for the teachers' work include proportional reasoning and number sense.

Math is not a Four Letter Word
A parent information session
With Carole Fullerton
Wednesday, November 15th
6:30-7:30
YK1 Board Office Portables
(right behind the main YK1 Office Bld)
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